
 

Car Park Removal on Veloway 1 Stage E 
Birdwood Road, Holland Park West to Gaza Road, Tarragindi 
 
Dear Resident 
 
Veloway 1 Stage E – Temporary closure on street car parking and changed access for 
pedestrians 
 
The Department of Transport and Main Roads (TMR) would like to advise that on street car parks 
and footpath on the eastern side of Bapaume Road will be unavailable from October 2018 
for up to 24 months to allow for the construction of the Veloway 1 (V1) Stage E. Signage will be 
provided to direct pedestrians to use the footpath on the opposite side of Bapaume Road. This 
provides a safe working space for construction activities and preventsprivately owned vehicles 
from potential damage during construction (please see map on reverse side).  
 
Upgrading V1 will provide better connectivity to the local cycle networks. The improvements made 
to V1 aim to encourage active healthy lifestyles and to encourage more people to take up this 
greener mode of transport. This is the largest construction stage of V1 undertaken by TMR, and 
once complete will link with the other four existing V1 stages to provide a dedicated cycleway from 
Gateway Motorway off-ramp at Eight Mile Plains to Lower River Terrace in South Brisbane, where 
it connects to Brisbane City Council’s Kangaroo Point Bikeway. 
 
Timing: 

• On street car parks and footpath on the eastern side of Bapaume Road will be temporarily 
unavailable from October 2018 for up to 24 months. 

 
Work will include: 

• Using the car parking spaces for construction related duties (constructing new retaining 
walls and structures, craning materials, delivering materials to site) 

• Possible disturbance to road surface (removing bitumen) 
 
Expected impacts: 

• Temporary closure of on street car parking 
• Temporary diversion for pedestrians  

 

For more information on this work, please contact the Project Team by emailing v1@tmr.qld.gov.au 
or calling 1300 180 573. 

For up-to-date information on road closures and traffic conditions across Queensland, go to 
www.qldtraffic.qld.gov.au or call 13 19 40. 

TMR appreciates your patience while these important works are being carried out. 

 
Kind regards, 
  
The Project Team 
Metropolitan Region | Brisbane Office 
Program Delivery and Operations Branch | Department of Transport and Main Roads 
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Pedestrian Pathway Diversion 

 
 


